
Friday 17th March 2023 

DEAN FIELD NEWS 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

National Science Week 

This week has been National Science Week and we started it off with letter writing, 
linking to the theme ‘connections’. Each class at Dean Field wrote a letter to find out 
more information about their partner class at Beech Hill School, we cannot wait for our 
replies!  

Alongside this, lots of science activities were completed across school. Children in 
EYFS have been caring for real life caterpillars and observing the butterfly life cycle. 
Children in Year 1-Year 6 enjoyed a visit from Sublime Science where Catherine 
showed them some fantastic scientific tricks and experiments.  

Year 2 also enjoyed a trip this week to Manor Heath Park! The rain didn't stop them 
having fun. There they talked about human and physical features of geography as well 
as discussing plants and materials which link to their science topics.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent/Carer Evening 

Another successful parents’ evening tonight at Dean Field. A big thank you to all our 
parents and carers who attended and our wonderful prefects for supporting.  

Our head girl and boy alongside our deputies and prefects helped out during parents’ 
evening. As always, they impressed us with their polite manners and we received 
some wonderful comments from our parents.  

 

 

 

 

 



Safeguarding 

 
Parents & Carers role in child protection: 

 
Children are our nation’s most precious resource, but they often lack the skills to     
protect themselves. 
 
It is our responsibility, as parents and responsible citizens to safeguard children and to 
teach them the skills needed to stay safe. 
 
Every home and school should teach children about safety and protection measures. 
As parents & carers you should take an active interest in your children and listen to 
them. Teach your children that they can be assertive in order to protect themselves 
against abduction and exploitation, and most importantly, make your home a place of 
trust and support that fulfils your child’s needs.  
 
Together we can protect our future generations by teaching them to be smart, strong 
and safe. 

 
Visit NSPCC website for more Information. 

. 



 

Right of the Week 
 
 

 
 This weeks’ article is article 12 – Respect for Children’s 

views. Children have the right to give their opinions freely 
on issues that affect them. Adults should listen and take 
children seriously. 
 
At Dean Field we respect children’s opinions and ensure 
they have the opportunity to express them. We ensure that 
we always take children’s view on board before making a 
decision that will affect them. We encourage our pupils to 
get involved in school life as much as possible and we  
value pupil voice. Our school council work hard to ensure 
the views of the pupils in their class are shared with    
leaders in the school and these views are taken on board 
when making decisions.  

Year 4 ‘Diaversary’ Celebration 
 
Last week, Sydney in year 4 celebrated her 1st year ‘diaversary’. Sydney was             
diagnosed with Type 1 diabetes last year. On Wednesday, Amanda from the children's 
diabetes team came to celebrate with Sydney and share the journey Sydney has faced 
throughout the year with the whole class. We also celebrated with a fantastic cake.  



School Council Learning Walk 
 

Yesterday, some of our school councilors went on a learning walk around school. They 
visited each class from year 6 – nursery to observe the teaching, learning and learning 
environment. They were AMAZED with what they saw and how well the pupils were 
engaging in their lessons! They noticed lots of positives and were very complimentary 
about pupils’ behaviour and attitudes. They worked together to provide some feedback 
for each class teacher about what they saw in their lessons. Here are some of their 
comments.  



Free School Meals  

 
Please see information below on criteria for Free School Meals. If you need an         
application for your child please ask at the school office or follow the link to apply 
online—https://calderdalecouncil.custhelp.com/app/free-school-meals. 
 
 



 

 



Big Walk and Wheel 2023 

We’re taking part in @Sustrans #BigWalkandWheel - the Uk’s biggest #walking 
#wheeling #scooting and #cycling to school challenge. Encourage your children to take 
part on as many days a possible between 20- 31 March 2023.  

Why we are taking part 

Sustrans Big Walk and Wheel is a great way to build physical activity in children’s daily 
routine which is important for their physical health and mental wellbeing. 

Active school runs also help to reduce congestion and air pollution outside the school 
gate. A 2021 YouGov study showed nearly half of UK children worry about air pollution 
near their school. And that children thought active travel was the best away to bring 
down these pollution levels. 

Plus there are some great prizes to be won every day if we get enough children taking 
part! 

Useful resources 

To help you prepare, Sustrans has developed a handy free guide to walking, cycling or 
scooting to school. It is packed with advice to help you have hassle-free journey to 
school. 

Download your free family guide using this link: https://www.sustrans.org.uk/sign-up-to-
receive-your-free-school-run-guide/ 

For more information about the event go to www.bigwalkandwheel.org.uk . Enjoy the 
challenge! 



Easter Raffle  

 
We are excited to launch our Easter Raffle 2023! We have some fabulous Easter Eggs 
to be won.   
 
To be in with a chance of winning please return the reply slip along with your payment. 
 
Tickets cost £1.00 per strip. Raffle tickets will be sent 
home.  
 
The raffle will close on Friday 31st March at 9am and 
will be drawn in the afternoon. 

OOSC Parent Feedback 
 

Thank you to all parents who gave feedback to the OOSC; we really appreciate any 
comments made so that we can make improvements to the extended provision. 

REMINDER: School closes on 
Tuesday 4th April and reopens 
on Monday 17th April. 



 



 



 

 



DIARY DATES 
 DATE EVENT 

Wednesday 22nd March Hot Dogs on sale 

Wednesday 29th March Reception Easter Bonnet Parade 2:15pm 

Thursday 30th March Nursery Easter Bonnet Parade 9am 

Friday 31st March Easter Raffle drawn 

Monday 3rd April Dean Field’s Got Talent 

Tuesday 4th April School closes for Easter 

Reminder: We are a nut free school and we would appreciate 
that any lunchboxes do not include nut products to protect the 
children in school with nut allergies. 

 

REMINDER: All school fees, dinner money, extended provision and 
Nursery need to be paid in advance. 
We do not offer any credit and there are no exceptions. 
Please pay fees on time. 



 

Group % Attendance 

Mexico 84.9% 

China 95.3% 

Australia 88.3% 

Poland 96% 

Kenya 93.2% 

Brazil 94.4% 

Ireland 97% 

Total 92.7% 

This Weeks Attendance 
 

Congratulations to Ireland class who had the highest 
attendance in the school this week. Well done to     
Poland class for coming second. I am  seriously      
concerned of classes who are below 96%. Meetings 
with parents of children who are of concern will occur. 
 
If your child is absent from school please contact the 
school  office on 01422 258258 before 9.00am.  
 
It is important we are aware of the reason for your 
child/children’s absence. It becomes a safeguarding 
concern if parents do not inform school when their 
child/children are absent. Please contact the school  
office on the first day of absence before 9am stating 
reasons for any absence. This will avoid absences   
being recorded as unauthorised.  
 
If you have any concerns or questions surrounding 
your child/children’s attendance please do not hesitate 
to contact me. 
 
Many Thanks.  
Loraine Stansfield,  Pastoral Manager 

 

 
 

Accelerated Reader – Reading      
Achievements this week 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
You could help increase your class         
percentage by doing some extra reading on 
myON! There are thousands of books for 
you to choose from! If you need a  reminder 
of your login details, please speak to your 
teacher. Visit https://www.myon.co.uk/
login/ to start reading! 

Brazil 82.4% 

Poland 95% 

Australia 83.3% 

Ireland 90% 

Kenya 77.1% 

POLAND 

TT Rockstars Weekly Winners 
 

Year 2 – William H 
 
Year 3 – Nico G 
 
Year 4 – Jacob B 
 
Year 5 – Ashton J 
 
Year 6 – Jessica C 
 
Class Winner - Kenya 

 
 

https://www.myon.co.uk/login/
https://www.myon.co.uk/login/


 

 

GOLD BOOK 

 
Mexico  

Reception 
 

 
Nilaani S 

 

For being an enthusiastic and curious scientist. 

 
Lucas W 

 

For always contributing in lessons, asking    
questions and helping your peers. 

 
China  
Year 1 

 
Annabelle H 

 

For being an enthusiastic and knowledgeable  
scientist. 

 
Esmae W 

 

For improvement in attitude, confidence and    
independence with your work. 

 
Australia 
Year 2 

 
Olivia-Jo J-H 

 
For always trying hard with everything you do! 

 
Charlotte H 

 
For your  fab contributions to science week! 

  
Poland  
Year 3 

 
 
 

 

Joshua G 

 
For your determination and perseverance in 
maths. 

 

Conor M 

 
For being an enthusiastic scientist! 

 
Kenya 
Year 4 

  
 

 
Lewis S 

 

For your fantastic engagement during the         
science workshop. 

 
Levi N 

 
For great quality of work in English. 

 
Brazil 
Year 5 

  

 
Ashton J 

 
For being a very enthusiastic scientist. 

 
Georgie A 

 
For always being an excellent role model. 

 
Ireland 
Year 6 

 
 

Molly C 

 
 
For being a helpful, polite and well mannered 
‘always’ pupil. 


